
 

 

 

 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
As we approach the close of the school year, it is an appropriate time to pause to thank 
all who contribute to the school community of Corpus Christi and serve the learning 
needs of the students. 
 
I firstly thank all staff who constantly work to improve the learning outcomes of the 
students by a committed and professional approach to their work. We particularly thank 
the teachers who are leaving our school after years of service and wish them well for 
their future in education. 
 
I also thank all parents and families for their ongoing support of the school. This 
support is very important and shows the value of partnership in ensuring the holistic 
education of all the children our care. 
 
Thank you also to the parish support of the school. We are very fortunate, indeed, to 
enjoy a close relationship with the Parish of Corpus Christi. It is through this connection 
that our children feel that they are part of a larger parish family as they grow into the 
people they were born to be. 
 
May I take this opportunity to wish all families a blessed and peaceful Christmas and a 
joyful new year. I also thank the school community for the kind wishes that I have 
received for my future in my new role. I feel very blessed to have been part of the 
Corpus Christi community for three years and the teachers, students and parents will 
be held in a special part of my heart. 
 
I look forward to keeping track of the successes of our school in the years to come and 
hearing of the continued growth of our students’ abilities. 
 
Yours in education, 

 
 
 

 
Paul Devlin 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 4       Week 10   17 December 2018 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

2019 - Term 1  

Week 1 

Mon 
28th 

•Australia Day Public 
Holiday 

Tues 
29th 

•MAI Testing       
(Years 1-6) 

Wed 
30th 

•MAI Testing       
(Years 1-6) 

Thur 
31st 

•Best Start Testing 
(Kindy only) 

•First day back for 
2019 Years 1-6 

Fri 
1st 

 

•Kindy commence 
school 

Week 2 

Mon 
4th 

•School Assembly 

2:10pm-3:00pm 
 

Wed 
6th 

•Corpus Christi 
Swimming Carnival at 
Ripples Aquatic & 
Leisure Centre - 
4:45pm 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

 

Dear Parents, 
 

Faith Formation 

Gospel 
Lk 1:39-45     Mary visits Elizabeth. 
 
A beginning point for discussion of this week's Gospel with children: 
Who do you know who is expecting a baby? 
How are they preparing for the birth? 
How are we preparing for the birth of Jesus? 

Catholic Culture 

 

Understanding Faith has been renewed for another year so I hope that all families have an opportunity to visit the 
site over the holidays. The new login details are below and will be active from the 1

st
 January 2019. 

URL:                            https://primary.understandingfaith.edu.au/log-in 

Username:                  ceo.parra.6735 
Password:                  ceo.2019.parra 
 
 

CHRISTMAS EVE MASS TIMES - Monday, 24th December 

 
6:00pm - Children’s Mass, popular time for young families. Children are welcome to 
dress as angels and shepherds for this special Christmas Vigil. 
 
8:30pm - capture a friendly and upbeat spirit of Christmas Eve. 
 
Midnight - capture the real magic of Christmas in the still of the night. 
 

CHRISTMAS DAY MASS TIMES - Tuesday, 25th December  

 
9:30am - capture the ‘here it is’ as many gather in the peace of Christmas morning. 
Please note normal masses will be held on Saturday, 22nd December at 6:00pm and Sunday, 23rd December at 
7:30am and 9:30am. 
 
Understanding Faith Online Resource 
We are able to use an online resource to support our religious education. Why not check it out for yourselves. 
understandingfaith.edu.au 
user : ceo.parra.6735 
password : ceo.parra.2018 

 

Social Justice 

CATHOLIC MISSION CHRISTMAS APPEAL - UGANDA 

‘’You are my refuge and my shield…" – Psalm 119:114 
For information about the appeal and the work of Catholic Mission please go to : 
https://catholicmission.org.au/our-work/christmas-appeal-uganda 
 
May the joy of Christmas fill your homes with peace and love. 
Have a wonderful holiday break ready for a safe return in 2019. 
 
Have a peaceful holiday, 
 

 
Sharon Shahoud 
Religious Education Coordinator  
 
 
 

© Creative Ministry Resources Pty Ltd 

 

Christmas  
Mass Times 

https://primary.understandingfaith.edu.au/log-in
http://understandingfaith.edu.au/
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PLATIINUM AWARD  

 
 
 
 
 

 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD 

 

 

 

 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL AWARD 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PERFECT ATTENDANCE AWARD 

Congratulations to the following students……. 
 

 

Jai Johnstone - 6B 

Adrian Salazar - 6E 

Lachlan Whitfield - 6E 

Judd Cavallaro - 6G 

Remi Thompson - 6G 

 

PRINCIPAL 

AWARD 

Ethan Junge - 6E 

Lucy Klemesrud - 6E 

Kodi Coleman– 6E 

Kiani Slaughter– 6E 

Jai Johnston– 6B 

David Debrincat– 6G 

Bailey Birnie– 6B 

Zachary Fulton– 6G 

Remi Thompson– 6G 

Judd Cavallaro– 6G 

Riccardo Atmojo –3G 

Miklayla Aure– 2E 

Manuella Camilleri-Gabutto –KG 

Ian Cho– 1G 

Scarlett David –1B 

Shannon Dphenha –2G 

Shiloh Dphenha –5E 

Osayuwarea Vivian Edoswman –2E 

Deeana Galea –6B 

Bridget Grant –2E 

Callum Grant –3B 

Jeneka Gulati –3E 

Cassandra Hader –3G 

Lucas Hader –5G 

Urvi Kumar –KE 

Tyler Lewis –KB 

Jacob Lloyd –1B 

Abbe May –6B 

Braxton Mumford –1E 

Alexis Murray –2E 

Amaya Pace –KG 

Hunter Pearson –KE 

Conner Pryke –4E 

Richard Rodelas –6E 

Laura Sadomba –3G 

Savannah Saliba –2E 

Jasmine Slack –5E 

Antonyo Vella-Vega –1E 

Max Yeo –1B 

Youssin Yousouf –6E 
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END OF YEAR AWARDS 

At the end of the year, our school presents students in each class with special awards for 
Care and Compassion, Communication and Co-operation, and Effort and Persistence. These 
awards are decided by the classroom teacher and given to students who constantly display 
these qualities. We congratulate these children on their award. 

Care and Compassion - students demonstrate this through their interactions with 

classmates in and outside the learning space. They include people in learning activities, invite 
them into games on the playground and demonstrate compassion for those in need. In 
addition, these students articulate a concern for the poorest of the poor, are actively involved 
in fundraising or show an awareness for people less fortunate than themselves. 

Communication and Co-operation - students demonstrate this through the way they 

speak with each other, staff and visitors. They are often the first to volunteer to help, they are quiet leaders - 
although not always first. They encourage others to achieve their best. 

Effort and Persistence - students demonstrate this through constantly “having a go”. They rarely give up and 

try multiple ways to achieve their goal. They show the quality of being determined to do or achieve something and 
have firmness of purpose. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Homeroom Care and Compassion 
Communication and  

Co-operation 
Effort and Persistance 

KB Elijah Vella Emiliya Vella Jenna Saliba 

KE Alison Tjahjadi Tyler Smith Robert Hall 

KG Amaya Pace Hayden Dicker Liam Cremona 

1B Kate Crameri Ava Ashmore Emily Mackey 

1E Lana Harvey Isabella George Lachlan Ives 

1G Layla Steltenpool Alannah Borg Henry Goh 

2B Jakob Brinks Charlotte Manser Delilah Heterick 

2E Bailey Cochran Savannah Saliba Alexis Murray 

2G Chase Neal Isabella Mourani Mikayla Kennedy 

3B Cayla Atienza Emily Axisa Kaden Mazurek 

3E Marla Goh Ira Getubig Matthew Clark 

3G Kristina Klinsic Riccardo Atmojo Lisa Nakao 

4B Charlotte Kean Olivia French Nathan Galea 

4E Cooper Fleming Tahj Cavallaro Jack Peachey 

4G Harrison Tengdahl Abby Andrews Jordan Neal 

5B Seren Adhikari Reign Atienza Sandra Stojanovic 

5E Shiloh Dpenha Kaitlyn Grima Corby Ryan 

5G Aleisha Moore Daniel Sprycha Skye Daly 

6B Anita Garland Krystal Daly Owen Pickering 

6E Flynn Bradley-Murray Imogen Buttigieg Zoe Shannahan 

6G Amber Shearley Zachary Fulton Siena Ghamrawi 
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SPORTS NEWS 

Just a reminder that the Twilight Swimming Carnival will be held on Wednesday 6th February 2019 at Ripples 
Aquatic and Leisure Centre. Students attending are asked to please be there by 4.45pm for a 5.00pm start. 

 
 
Melissa McGrath 
PE Teacher & Sports Coordinator 
 
 
 

 

UPCOMING SPORTING EVENTS 

6/2/19 Twilight Swimming Carnival 

Oz Fashions Uniform Shop 

*  Online ordering system via the QKR app. 

*  Delivery to school every Wednesday. 

Orders must be placed by 4pm Tuesday for 

delivery on Wednesday. 

*  No refunds. Exchanges accepted on 

merchandise returned in original condition. 

Please email all exchanges to elle@ozfashions.com.au. 

All inquiries please contact Elle 

elle@ozfashions.com.au or 0421 216 414.  
 

NOTE: Try on samples will be at the school for your 

convenience.  Please try on the uniforms to ascertain 

the correct size before ordering to avoid 

disappointment and confusion.  These samples will 

be available Monday and Wednesday mornings and 

afternoons between the hours of 8:30 to 9:00am and 

3:05 to 3:30pm for Term 4 2018.  Please come to the 

office with your child if you need to try uniforms on. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE -  UNIFORM 

ORDERS AND DELIVERY FOR 2019 

 Any orders placed after 4pm on Tuesday, 11th 

December (Week 9) will not be delivered to 

Corpus Christi until Wednesday, 30th January.   

ARE YOU LEAVING THE CORPUS CHRISTI SCHOOL COMMUNITY AT THE END OF THIS TERM? 

•Please ensure all Library books are returned to the Library 

•All reading books are returned to class teacher 

•All school fees have been paid in full 

•Collect all your child’s belongings 

•If you do not need your child’s uniform please donate them to the office 

 

MOST IMPORTANTLY IT IS A LEGAL REQUIREMENT TO INFORM THE SCHOOL IN WRITING (excluding 

Yr 6 progressing to high school) 

•The last day your child/ren will be attending Corpus Christi 

•The new school your child/ren will be attending 

•Changes of any contact details 


